S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Project Group Meeting for the Neighbourhood Plan held at 6.00pm on Monday 13th May 2013 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present:  Mr D Price, Mr A Evans, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr B Clapham, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Public: Mr Abbs, Dr Outred, Mr Marrow and Mr Walters.
Apologies:  Rev D Tate, Mrs T Banks, Miss D Scott, Mr I Jordan, Mr Gardner, Mr Parker, Mrs Borrman and Dr Tasker
2. To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 22nd April 2013:  

These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Clapham, seconded by Mr Evans with all members in favour, they were signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of any interests, personal or prejudicial:  Mr Clapham stated that he has an interest as he lives at Ullswater Avenue and his fence is boundary to the possible proposed development. 

4. To receive questions from the Public: None present
5. To discuss the Neighbourhood Plan, Objectives and Policies:  Mr Price confirmed that since the last meeting two versions of the Vision Statement had been produced, one by Mr Price (Version 2) and a more detailed version by Mr Parker (Version 3). Both versions had been forwarded to Mr James Alflatt at Bidwell’s in Norwich to read through and provide comment. 

Mr Price confirmed that Mr Alflatt had stated that the shorter Version 2 should be used as it was short and to the point. He felt that some points from Version 3 could be better placed in other areas within the document. 
With two minor amendments to Version 2, members were happy.

Mr Price referred members to number 6. Objectives of the Neighbourhood Development Plan, with one minor amendment, members were also happy with the Objectives.

Mr Price confirmed that at the last meeting a start had been made to discuss the various Policies needed to ensure that the objectives are achieved. He said that all Policies would need to be relevant, measurable and deliverable.

Mr Price went through each of the Policies for the Environment and relevant amendments were noted.  
Mrs Cornwell agreed to look into a matter raised during a meeting with Mr John Maxey regarding large pools being used for drainage. It was felt that Anglian Water should be contacted to find out who would be responsible for such pools, regarding safety and general maintenance.
(Clerks Note: There would be an agreement with the Borough Council and the developer that Anglian Water discharge the area. The Borough Council would be responsible with Anglian Water adopting the pipes).
Comment was made that a proposal map should be included within this section to highlight possible Cycle/ foot path links. 

Dr Outred kindly offered to make further investigations regarding Wind Turbines in gardens. It was felt that perhaps guidelines are in place regarding these. Dr Outred stated that he would provide feedback of his findings at the next meeting.

Mr Price spoke regarding the Policies for Housing. It was felt that the opening paragraph should be left until the Preferred Options are announced, at which time amendments may be required. Mr Price then went through each of the Policies and the Project Group discussed each point fully making amendments where necessary. It was said that future developments should be built with densities in the range of 20-25 dwellings per hectare, (8-10 per acre). Members stated that they would be unhappy to see another high density development like that at Wootton Meadows.

All members were happy with the minor amendments made to the Policies for Housing. Mrs Cornwell stated that she would make the amendments and circulate a revised copy to all members prior to the next meeting. 
Finally, Mr Price recommended that all members of the Project Group should read through a copy of the Village Design Statement as it was felt that there may be valuable points which should be included within the Neighbourhood Plan

Mr Price thanked members for the work and progress which had been made. 
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.25pm.

6. Next meeting: To be held on Monday 3rd June 2013 at 6.00pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.
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